ADVISORY COUNCIL ON WILDLIFE & FRESHWATER FISH MINUTES

TUESDAY, JANUARY 29, 2013
Richardson and Robbins Building Auditorium
89 Kings Highway, Dover, Delaware

Phone 302-739-9912, FAX 302-739-6157
ADVISORY COUNCIL           


DIVISION OF FISH & WILDLIFE

PUBLIC
1.  Edward A. Montague, Chair 


1. David E. Saveikis 


2 Visitors
2.  Garrett Grier, Jr., Vice Chair


2. Greg Moore
3.  Charles H. Golt



3. LT. David Blaasch
4.  Raymond F. Burris



4. Rob Hossler
5.  Robert C. Nichols



5. Larry Horan
6.  Neal Dukes 




6.Karen Kennedy
7.  Craig A. Karsnitz





8.  Joe C. Johnson




9.  Dean Ratliff 
The meeting was called to order by Chairman Montague at 7:30 PM.
Agenda Item 1.   Approval of Minutes (Chairman).


A motion was made and voted unanimously to approve the November 27, 2012 minutes as written.  
Agenda Item 2.  Fishing Area Access Update (Larry Horan).


Larry Horan, the new Construction Project Manager for the Fisheries Section, provided an update of the Division’s boating and fishing access areas.  These projects consisted mostly of improvements to boating/fishing access area ramps, docks and piers.  Three areas up for bid this spring are Collins Beach, Rosedale Beach and McGinnis Pond for parking lot improvements. Eleven other parking lots in fair or poor shape are being considered for repair in Fiscal Year 2014.  Becks Pond and Augustine Beach are in need of immediate work.  Mr. Horan also discussed the problem of dredge material disposal from Augustine Beach ramp.          
The parking lot and boat ramps at Phillips Landing located on Broad Creek in Sussex County are being redesigned and LED solar lighting is also being considered.  At the request of Director Saveikis, Mr. Horan has met with several engineers to look into lighting the double ramp and lower parking lot at the Seaford boat ramp.  He has also had conversations on this with the mayor and his representatives.  Mr. Horan also reported that the lighting is now working at the boat ramp in Newport and that the Seventh Street boat ramp in Wilmington continues to be closed.  The Division is currently waiting for funding from the Athos oil spill to reopen the Seventh Street boat ramp at which time then the ramp will be refurbished.   
The recently acquired Royal property located on the Nanticoke River just upstream from the Woodland Ferry is being considered for a new canoe/kayak access area.  The town has also requested the Division to provide access there for the Seaford Fire Department.  

Mr. Horan concluded his presentation by reporting that he has almost completed visits to all the boat ramps in Delaware.  He also requested the Council’s assistance to notify him if they or any of their constituents notice any area in need of repair.  Mr. Horan provided business cards to the Council members.  

Mr. Horan also reported that he was working on developing an application so that access areas could be brought up on Smart phones.  

Agenda Item 3.  Base Migratory Seasons (Rob Hossler).


Rob Hossler, Program Manager, provided the 2013-2014 proposed base migratory game bird seasons for Delaware along with handouts.  The proposed seasons are based on the following criteria: (1) within anticipated U.S. Fish and Wildlife guidelines for splits, season dates and bag limits, (2) maximizing the number of Saturdays and holidays included within the seasons, (3) overlapping duck and goose seasons to extent possible, (4) minimizing conflicts with November shotgun deer season as well as other deer seasons and (5) utilizing hunter opinion surveys and proposals used in past seasons.
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2013– 2014 Proposed Migratory Game Bird Seasons for Delaware

Dove
Sept. 2 – Sept. 28

½ before sunrise to sunset

Oct. 21 – Nov. 2

½ before sunrise to sunset

Dec. 13 – Jan. 11

½ before sunrise to sunset

Limit:  15
Resident Canada Geese
Sept. 2 – Sept. 25

½ before sunrise to sunset 

  * No liberal hunting options

Limit:  15

Early Teal

Sept. 12 – Sept. 30
Hours:  Teal season will be open all day (1/2 hour before sunrise to sunset) in limited geographic areas.  These areas are coastal areas from south of the C&D Canal to Lewes east of Routes 13, 113/113A & 1.

Limit:  4
Ducks

Option 1:
Oct.  25 – Nov. 11
Nov. 25 – Nov. 30


Dec. 12 – Jan. 26
Option 2:
Oct. 25 – Nov. 11



Nov. 25 – Dec. 7



Dec. 19 – Jan. 25
Daily limit of 6 ducks (except mergansers and coots), may include 1 black duck; 4 mallards including no more than 2 hen mallards; 2 pintail; 1 canvas back; 3 wood ducks; 2 red heads; 4 scaup; l mottled Duck; 1 fulvous whistling tree duck; 4 scoters.  The possession limit is 2 times the daily bag limit.   
Youth Hunt

Oct. 15 and either Dec. 7 or
                                         
Dec. 14
Bag may include ducks, mergansers, coots, moorhens, Canada geese, snow geese and brant. Standard limits apply.

Canada Geese (Migratory)

Option 1

Nov. 25 – Nov. 30
Dec. 12 – Jan. 31
Option 2

Nov. 25 – Dec. 7
Dec. 19 – Jan. 31
Limit:  2

Snow Goose

Oct. 1 – Jan. 31
 

Limit: 25

Feb. 1 – April 12 (Conservation Order) 
    

NO LIMIT

Bombay Hook   
No dates given yet 







Brant
Nov. 29 – Jan. 25


Limit:  2
Coots & Mergansers
Same season dates as ducks

Rail-King, Clapper
Sept.2 – Nov. 9
  Limit: 10

Sora, Virginia
                                             Limit: 25

Gallinules, Moorhens


  Limit: 15

Woodcock



Nov. 25 – Dec. 7



Dec. 14 – Jan. 14






Limit: 3

Snipe

Nov. 25 – Dec. 7
Dec. 14 – Jan. 14
Limit: 8
Sea Ducks

Sept. 24 – Jan. 25
Limit: 7   (No more than 4 scoters)

Within designated sea duck zone (not less than 800 yards

seaward of Delaware Bay shore or Atlantic Ocean)

After some discussions, Mr. Hossler concluded his presentation by stating that the final waterfowl seasons will be decided in August when final Federal frameworks and options are adopted.

The January 2013 waterfowl aerial surveys were provided to the Council members along with a Delaware waterfowl aerial survey zone map.  

Agenda Item 4.  Executive Order #36 (Director David E. Saveikis).

Director Saveikis gave this presentation for Deputy Secretary David Small who was unable to attend because of a double booked agenda.    
Director Saveikis had previously announced Governor Markell’s Executive Order #36 at last month’s Advisory Council meeting.  This Executive Order was issued to all State agencies to review their regulations three years and older.  The overall purpose of the Order was to evaluate the potential impact on business and the economy.   Some Division of Fish & Wildlife regulations fall under this Order.  Each agency was given a schedule.  The Department’s schedule is January through spring for their public hearings.  Three public meetings have been held (one in each county) and public comments are open through March 1, 2013.   


Four regulations identified which pertain to wildlife are:

(1) 3902 – Method of Take. This regulation change applies to track tag marking for snapping turtles.  This change would eliminate the requirement for a tag.  The only requirement would be that you would have to have your trapping license number located on the trap.
(2) 3905 - Wild Turkeys.  This would change the age requirement that anyone under 13 years of age would be exempt from taking the mandatory turkey education class if hunting with an adult.  The existing regulation reads that anyone in Delaware must attend and pass a Division approved turkey safety class even if you are required to hunt with an adult.  This would be effective for the turkey hunting season in 2014.
(3) 3910 – Nuisance Game Animals.  The Division currently has a list of approved license pest control operators.  This change would require a training and certification program for these pest control operators where they would have to meet certain standards.  This regulation change would also change their name to commercial nuisance wildlife control operators.  
(4) 3916 – Endangered Species.  This change would revise the definition of seriously threatened with extinction.  This change would also give authority to the Division to remove or add species to this list.  
Agenda Item 5.  Director’s Update (Director David E. Saveikis).

Director Saveikis acknowledged and thanked the Council members for all being present at the meeting.  He also stated that each member should have a binder as requested by the Council for Division press releases.  

Director Saveikis distributed copies of the Division’s new Fishing Guide, the publication entitled “Celebrating the Wildlife and Sport Fish Restoration Program 75 years of Conservation and Partnership Success” by the U.S. Fish & Wildlife Service, and the latest Outdoor Delaware Magazine to the Council members.  

Director Saveikis gave the following Division update: 
The Division’s annual hunting photo contest ended on January 12th.  This contest featured youth involved in hunting activities with adults.  The theme this year was “Carrying on the Tradition” and could also include adults such as grandparents. The judging will occur soon and the winning photo will be featured in the new Hunting & Trapping Guide.

The new Fishing Guide included the winner of the fishing photo contest on the cover.  Kevin Fleming was one of the judges along with two photography judges within the Department.  This was the first fish ever caught by the winner.  There were about 80 entries.  The second place winner and the runners up are on the inside back cover.  The Director’s message inside the Fishing Guide this year also features youth and invasive species.  This is the first year of the magazine style format for the Fishing Guide.  Director Saveikis stated that the Hunting Guide has had the magazine style for two years and that it was done by Ken Reynolds who recently retired.  Also, featured on Page 6 of the Fishing Guide is Rob’s Hossler daughter.
Director Saveikis reported that the Division is trying to increase their presence in the Outdoor Delaware Magazine.  The upcoming issue will feature more Division articles.  Director Saveikis spoke about the Secretary’s message which was about the legacy of the Federal Aid in Wildlife and Sport Restoration funding.    
Director Saveikis also talked about the publication from the U.S. Fish & Wildlife Service entitled “Celebrating the Wildlife and Sport Fish Restoration 75 years of Conservation and Partnership Success” which  describes history of wildlife and fish conservation directly funded by hunters and anglers.
Director Saveikis reported that the internal draft of regulations has been completed pursuant to House Bill #402 which gave the Department the authority through regulation to manage non-native wildlife species such as the coyote.  This would address the coyote as a non- native species, nutria as a non-native invasive species, and feral hogs.  There are no feral hogs in Delaware yet and the draft regulations would prohibit their introduction.  This bill requires that the Division coordinate this with the Council.  The Council requested a copy of the proposed regulations.  The Division’s goal is to have this done by May.  There will only be a 10 day or two week time period for comment before the formal regulation development process is initiated.  
Director Saveikis gave an update on legislation changes that the Division identified.  One is the designation of gray fox, weasel and skunk as game animals.  The second is the Scientific Collection Permit which would improve accountability and better reporting requirements.  There are also some definition changes.  The third is for the Division to partner with the Recreational Boating & Fishing Foundation and the Council of Shooting Sports to allow them to engage our recreational hunters and anglers to be able to encourage people to renew their fishing and hunting license.  This is already done in many other states and in doing so would result in a five to ten percent increase in monies.  Hunters and anglers would get a gift card for outdoor stores such as Bass Pro Shop, Cabela’s or others as an incentive to renew their hunting and fishing licenses.  The Division is drafting this bill to protect the confidentiality of data.  The last bill identified was initiated by the Tidal Finfish Advisory Council (TFFAC) to increase fines because they had numerous constituent inquiries complaining of low fishing fines.   Enforcement Officers LT. David Blaasch and Captain John Rutherford gave various presentations to the TFFAC on this subject.  Some violations are also unnecessarily a criminal offense and people end up with a criminal record for a relatively minor violation.   The Division is putting together a package proposing to raise the fines on some hunting and fishing violations while also de-criminalizing others. All of the officers in the Department are involved.    Councilman Karsnitz stated that routine fines should be a civil penalty.  Director Saveikis stated that a member of the General Assembly has drafted a bill to provide hunting and fishing license exemptions for all members of the active military and veterans and guard members. There is a concern on the revenue impact.  There is also talk in the General Assembly of a Sunday hunting bill to allow deer hunting.  
AGENDA FOR THE 2/26/2013

 ADVISORY COUNCIL MEETING

1. Approval of Minutes (Chairman Montague).
2. Base Migratory Bird Seasons (Greg Moore).
3. Trout & Snakehead Update (Stew Michels).

4. Regulation for Management of Coyotes, Nutria, and Feral Hogs (Director David E. Saveikis).
5. Director Update (David E. Saveikis).
There being no further business, a motion was made, seconded and carried that the meeting be adjourned at 9:06 PM.

Sincerely,
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Karen Kennedy

Recording Secretary
